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Dear Parents and Families:

First United Methodist Church's Children’s Ministry is here to provide a warm, accepting environment for the children entrusted to our care. We strive to love, nurture, and help your child develop their relationship with Jesus by teaching Biblical truths and principles, through age appropriate means, in an unconditionally loving environment. We are very excited to have your child take part in our program and we are looking forward to loving and serving your child and you. Thank you for sharing your child with us. We want our ministry to be a positive and exciting experience for everyone as we all learn and grow in God’s love.

This handbook has been prepared for the families of the children in the nursery to keep them informed of the nursery’s policies and procedures. Please keep in mind that our first priority is the safety and care of your child. The policies and procedures are set to protect all who come to God’s House and are entrusted to our care. Please keep this book handy for quick reference.

We are very excited to have your child take part in our program and we are looking forward to loving and serving your child and you. Thank you for sharing your child with us. We want our ministry to be a positive and exciting experience for everyone as we all learn and grow in God’s Love.

In His service,

Brooke H. Mercer
"For this child I have prayed and the Lord has granted the desires of my heart."
1 Samuel 1:27
Mission

The mission of First United Methodist Church’s Nursery is:

· To weave the thread of spiritual growth into the child’s world. 

· To supplement the family and its primary role as chief cultivator in a child’s development. 

· To demonstrate to children of all ages that a relationship with Jesus Christ is an essential part of even a very young person’s life.

· To prepare children to discover God’s mission for their lives. 

Vision

Our vision is to foster within each child the desire to discover God in a personal way, leaving an internal imprint of God’s love on his/her life. 

Regularly Scheduled Nursery Events

· Sunday Worship Services 7:45 am – 12:30 pm

· Wednesday Night  5:30-7:30 

Open 10 minutes prior to any other scheduled event (for which a nursery is to be provided) and closed 10 minutes after the event.

Nursery care can be requested a minimum of a week in advance by emailing or calling the Assistant Director of Children's Ministries,                       .

Expectations

A parent can expect:

· A warm, secure and safe environment for their child

· Teaching your child about God's love for them 

Parents are expected to:

· Provide items a child might need during their stay in the nursery. (i.e. pacifiers with clips, diapers, wipes, a change of clothes, snacks, a drink, and any other item a child may need)

· Sign child in/out of the nursery 

· Fill out the FUMC church emergency card for 2016-2017
· Keep children home if he/she has had fever, vomiting, or diarrhea in the last 24 hours, has colored nasal discharge (thick green or yellow indicating an infection), has a constant cough, or is unusually fussy or cranky.  Parents will be notified if a child exhibits any of these symptons and asked to take the child home.  Children are prohibited from attending with an oral temperature of 100.4 degrees or armpit temperature of above 99.4 degrees.  
· Keep your cell phone with you at all times in case of emergency

The Nursery

The Infant Nursery is located in the south wing of the Children's Ministry Center. The room is equipped with a sink and changing area and most importantly, age appropriate toys. The room meets all applicable fire and safety codes. The Infant Nursery is for children 0 to 2 years.

The Toddler Nursery for children 3-5 years (through Kindergarten) is located in room 117 of the Children's Ministry Center.  This room is equipped with a sink and age appropriate toys for 3-5 year olds. This room meets all applicable fire and safety codes.  
Parents have the right to breastfeed or provide breast milk for their child while in care.  FUMC offers a comfortable place to enable a mother to breastfeed her child in the Infant Nursery.  

Our nursery is equipped to provide child care for children age 5 and under.  If you are attending a meeting or event (Monday through Friday) and have children 6 or older that need child care, please bring adequate supplies for them (i.e. snacks and drinks, activities, homework, etc.) as we do not have them available.  The staff is there to supervise these older children but not entertain.  
Nursery Staffing

The nursery must be staffed by two workers at all times in each room, one who must be First Aid/CPR certified.

Sunday School

Sunday school classes for Infants - Kinder take place in our Children’s Ministry Center from 9:30-10:30am every Sunday morning.  During this time, we hope to help them learn about God’s love and Compassion. 
Health, Safety and Security Matters

We strive to provide a clean, healthy environment for our children. Please make note of the following policies and procedures. We put these in place for the protection of everyone.
General Health Issues

· Toys and equipment are cleaned and sterilized at least once a week.

· Bedding is changed after every use.

Diapering Policies

· Diapering area is to be kept clear at all times except for those items needed to change a diaper.

· Children wash their hands before and after each diaper change.

· Disposable gloves are worn when changing a diaper.

· Gloves are to be changed each time a diaper is changed.

· Changing pad waxed paper is to be changed after every diaper change. 

Accidents and Injuries

· Every effort is made to locate a parent when a child has a special need or an injury requiring the parent’s attention.

· There is a first aid kit located in each room.
· Most injuries are minor and typically need to be treated with a cool cloth, a Band-Aid, and loving attention. 
· An “Ouch Report” will be completed for any injury.
Biting 
Biting is a normal stage or development for young children who are teething and are still developing their language skills.  It is usually a temporary condition that is most common between thirteen and twenty-four months of age.  For safety and health concerns, we take biting seriously.  Each case is handled on an individual basis with the safety of all children and adults in mind.

The following procedure will be used each time biting occurs:

· One volunteer will attend to the child who received the bite. 
· The wound will be washed with soap and water. 
· An ice pack will be applied along with comfort and care.

Security/Checking In and Out

Each child is to be signed in on the registry form located by the door. It is important to fill this out completely, with your phone number where you can be reached. We need this information to locate you if there is a problem or emergency.  Children are to be picked up by their parents or guardians. 

Check In/Check Out Guidelines:

· Sign your child in on the registry located on the table in the hall.

· Fill out a FUMC emergency card.  

· Hand any belongings to nursery staff.

· Give your child to one of the nursery workers.

· Refrigerators are available for storing any bottles your child may need while in our care (please make sure they are labeled).

· Write down any special instructions on the registry.

Emergency Evacuation Plan

In every room there is a fire escape plan posted by the door. Please make sure you study the primary and secondary exits. 

Nursery Graduation

Children will be considered graduated from the nursery upon entering first grade.  

